BOARD OF DIRECTORS' MEETING

December 8, 2016
Members Present


Members Absent

Others Present

Eva Bruns (Phone)


Joe Kinnie


Rhonda Roth

Linda Heller



Dean Wingfield

Traci Schrade

Glen Sandquist


Laura Teague


Melissa Dassaro

Michael Ehrmann






Tona Felzien
Rod Pelton (Phone)






Dave Fast
Heike Petersen






Louise Buchholz
Kent Jostes (Phone)
Jerri Spear (Phone)

ROLL CALL: Michael Ehrmann, President, called the meeting to order.  A quorum was present.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: None
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Motion was made by Board member Sandquist to accept the October 27, 2016 minutes.  Board member Petersen seconded the motion.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

AGENDA ADDITIONS: Veteran Evaluation Services



        Update on Dispute and Complaint Filed
CORRESPONDENCE: No Correspondence
Tona update the board about a dispute filed regarding a termination of services.  After going through the steps outline in our Policy and Procedures, it was found the dispute was handled according to policy.  The guardian then sent the concerns to the State as a complaint; CDPHE came out to review the complaint.  As a result, there was no deficiency found and no follow up required as the result of the complaint filed.

Executive Director Rhonda presented a plaque of appreciation to Glen Sandquist for his 8 years of service to the ECS Board, and thanked him for his service.

FINANCIAL REPORT: Director Schrade highlighted the October 2016 financials and was pleased with the financials to date.  Motion was made and seconded (Bruns/Pelton) to accept the October financial report as presented.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.
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Revalidation Update – Finance Director Schrade informed the board that to date ECS has not needed to extend the Line of Credit.  The Revalidation issues are getting better and we have received some payments.  Robin is still working on getting all the issues resolved.

OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS: Christmas Gift – Finance Director Schrade and Director Roth informed the Board that Management Council met to discuss a monetary Christmas gift for staff as a reward and to show appreciation for everyone’s hard work.  After looking at the financials and different options, it was the decision of Management Council to ask the BOD to approve a third of the amount given last year.  Motion was made and seconded (Pelton/Jostes) to give staff a third of what was given last year for a Christmas gift.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

Finance Director Schrade reported we are still using Microsoft Office 2007 which needs to update as they will no longer be supporting 2007 as of April.  We need to update to Microsoft Office 2016 which means we will need to purchase approximately 55-60 licenses at a cost of approximately $20,000.00. Motion was made and seconded (Pelton/Petersen) for the purchases the Microsoft Office 2016 update.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries
Review 990 Tax Form - Finance Director Schrade emailed the 990 Tax form to board member this morning to review.  Motion was made and seconded (Burns/Jostes) to approve the 990 tax form with the correction of the spelling of Heike Petersen’s name.  Traci will get it filed next week.
Board President Ehrmann received an email from the Veteran Evaluation Services.  Executive Director Roth also received a phone call from the Veteran Evaluation Services asking if we had a space they could rent for evaluations for the VA.  Director Roth felt that we did not have the space to rent them.  The board felt that the decision should be left to Executive Director Roth’s discretion with note that they had discussed it. 
Lincoln County update – Rhonda will be going on Monday to Lincoln County to meet with families to let people know that grant money will be ending in February.  ECS will be trying to keep services in Lincoln County.
Public Comments: There were no audience/public comments.

Meeting adjourned.

As a reminder: ***the telephone conference number is 1-877-820-7831 and the Participant Pass Code is 8058169, followed by the # sign.  The next Board meeting will be January 26, 2017 and will begin at 6:30 pm at the Administration office, 617 South 10th Ave, Sterling.
